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Board of Director’s Meeting
January 24, 2011

Present: Ray, Patty, Jay J., Ed, Joe, Nancy, Al
Absent: Steve, Mike, Ashley, Rick, Rashad, Chris


Meeting started at 7:06 p.m.

1. SWLOA

There was a discussion regarding paying officials extra money for time and mileage when officiating games in remote locations such as Corpus Christi. It was decided that remote teams should pay a stipend based on mileage at the IRS mileage rate, have representatives from both teams officiate their own games, or have no home games. The Board is willing to help the Corpus Christi team this year since they are a new and the only team located in such a remote location. Ray will send something to the team regarding THSLL’s position.

2. The Woodlands Waiver Requests

Several waiver requests were tabled at the last Board meeting pending additional information. After speaking to Dave Seale, it was determined that there are no incoming freshman that attend schools other than Woodlands H.S. and next year they do not anticipate any new waiver requests. At this time, there are six youth players in elementary and middle school that may want to play for Woodlands H.S. in the future. They will be given direction as to where they are eligible to play per the THSLL Rulebook. This will be the last year for waivers for players attending schools outside of Woodlands H.S. 

Joe pointed out that 6 players are not enough to start a new team. It is not the Board’s intent to dilute the composition of other teams nor do we want to prevent kids from playing lacrosse. Waiver requests may not be the correct way to deal with these kinds of issues long-term. There was some discussion regarding the need for changes to the rules for teams in geographically remote areas. Ray pointed out that we have a task force that will hopefully come up with solutions to these issues and make recommendations for the future. 

A motion was made to approve waivers for the following College Park players for the 2011 lacrosse season.

Pat Sullivan
Dan Sullivan
Nick Sivon 
James Kelley

The motion was seconded and passed. The four players listed above will be eligible to play for Woodlands H.S. for the 2011 lacrosse season. 

3. League Structure Task Force

Ray asked the coordinators for the names of the volunteers in their area. The Central and San Antonio regions have decided on their volunteers. The North and South still need to furnish representatives. Once the volunteer names are provided to Ray he will send out a communication to the league and give charter to the task force.  Ray would like to receive the names of the volunteers as soon as possible so they can start meeting.



Meeting ended 7:48 p.m.

Next meeting February 7, 2011
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